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Metella Road Public School 
AIM HIGH 

Tuesday, 1 November 2016 

117 – 131 Metella Road Toongabbie NSW 2146   T 9636 1922   F 9896 3201   E metellard-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Term 3 - Week 8 

Calendar 
What’s On 

Term 4, Week 4 

Tuesday, 1 November Kindergarten Orientation   

Group 1 – Day 1 

 K-6 Assembly @ 2:10pm 

Wednesday, 2 November Kindergarten Orientation   

Group 2 – Day 1 

Term 4, Week 5 

Tuesday, 8 November Kindergarten Orientation 

Group 1 – Day 2 

Wednesday, 9 November Kindergarten Orientation 

Group 2 – Day 2 

Thursday, 10 November Year 6 School Disco             

K-2 @ 5:00pm-6:30pm          

3-6 @ 6:30pm-8:00pm  

Term 4, Week 6 

Wednesday, 16 November Parents Auxiliary Meeting @ 

2:00pm  

Principal’s Message 

 
 

Community means so much to the culture of Metella Road 
Public School. Creating an environment that welcomes parents 
into our school not only for events but also into the classroom. 
 
 

WOW! What an event. Two years ago we held our very first 
Multicultural Day and it was a great success. We then decided 
that it would become something we would celebrate every 
second year. On 18 October we held our second Multicultural 
Day and it was another great success. 
 
Once again we saw our community come together and 
celebrate the many cultures that make up MRPS! The activities 
our teachers ran for classes from learning a new language to 
art and craft from their country, to a food feast provided by our 
parents and capped off by exceptional cultural dances, songs 
and choirs was a true celebration. 

 
Thank you Mrs Larobina and our EaLD team for coordinating 
the event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Friday saw another fantastic community event for our 
Metella Road family, our second Father and Child Football 
afternoon. 
 
Over 90 families were represented at the event and it was a 
truly fantastic sight to see so many families enjoying a Friday 
afternoon with their kids. 
 
A great time was had by both children and adults, and the 
laughter and good spirit was a great example to our students 
that people can come together from all walks of life and not 
know each other but have fun. 
 
Thank you to the many dads and mums who took time off work 
and out of their busy schedules to make a bunch of kids (and 
their Principal) very happy. 
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Thank you also to Mr Hands for coordinating the event. 

 
Our Girls Football Knockout Team made it to the finals of the 
NSWPSSA Knockout Competition and were runners up. 380 
schools competed throughout the year leading to the finals on 
Monday. The girls started the day in the semi-final against 
Russell Vale PS and played a hard match keeping Russell 
Vale PS to a 1-1 draw even after extra time. Our girls moved 
into the final as we had more corners than Russell Vale PS. 
The final was played against Wallsend South PS and what a 
game! It was unfortunate that we conceded a goal early and 
eventually went down 3-0.  
It was a sensational effort by every player on the team. 
Throughout the day, sometimes during heavy rain, each and 
every girl gave their all and played entertaining football.  
 
This is the highest level of achievement by any Knockout team 
at Metella Road Public School. 
 
Congratulations to Mr Calnan and girls! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
From time to time parents are faced with the daunting prospect 
of being late to pick up their child from school. A car has 
broken down or there is a traffic accident can be a stressful 
situation. In cases such as this we completely understand and 
we will ensure your child is safe whilst you are on the way. 
Please ensure you contact the school to let us know of your 
situation. Parents must be aware that the front office is not a 
child minding facility, if it is not an emergency. The front office 
closes at 3.00pm. Parents must not tell their child to go to the 
front office and wait for them, then beep the horn from the 
street waiting for their child to come to the car. 
 

Students must also not be expected to wait in the school 
grounds unsupervised waiting for parents. Parents must make 
arrangements to pick up their child as soon as school finishes 
or enquire with Metella Road OOSH about after school 
vacancies.  
 
I am aware that in any situation that involves our children as 
parents our emotions can become very heightened. This does 
not give any parent the right to speak to our office staff in an 
aggressive and offensive manner. We all want the best for the 
students at Metella Road PS, parents and staff alike. 
 

Although we are into Term 4 and the end of the year is in sight 
I would like to remind all of our students and parents of the 
importance of wearing our school uniform. 
 
Children who wear a school uniform are displaying pride in 
their school. They feel that they belong to the school and it 
belongs to them. The development of self-pride and team spirit 
is an important part of leading young people towards becoming 
responsible adult citizens. 
 
A reminder that all students are expected to wear black 
school shoes on the days they are not participating in 
physical education or sport. A school hat is to be worn at all 

times outside of the classroom. We will be bringing back the 
school cap – by popular demand. 
 
Last week we held our Kindergarten Information Evening for 
our new families and families with students already attending 
our great school. 
 
As many families read our newsletter from the Metella Road 
family as well as new families I just wanted to take this 
opportunity to say thank you for attending last week and we 
look forward to you becoming part of our community next year! 
 
Enjoy the rest of your week! 

Mr P. D’Ermilio 
Principal 

 
Deputy Principal’s Report 

I cannot believe that it is already Term 4 Week 4! Where has 
the year gone? During morning assemblies last week, I paid 
particular attention to our Kindergarten students who have 
almost finished their first year of schooling; and our Year 6 
students who will soon complete their last year in primary 
school. It’s amazing to see how the students have grown and 
developed their potential over the last three terms. This term 
has already seen a number of highly successful events 
including Multicultural Day, the Year 6 Mini-Fete, the 
NSWPSSA Girls Football final, the Kindergarten (2017) Parent 
Information Evening and the Father/Child football match. Our 
school was also showcased in the PBLTeach Meet that saw a 
large number of schools attend Metella Road Public School to 
share ideas about Positive Behaviour for Learning. Thank you 
to all of our staff and school community, without whom, these 
events would not be possible. 
 
This term Year 5 students who would like to apply for a 
position at a selective high school in 2018 will undergo school-
based, standardised testing to assist with the determination of 
their school assessment score. Metella Road Public School is 
required to score and rank students in both English and 
mathematics, and this information is then submitted to the High 
Performing Students Unit. Please be aware that the school 
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assessment scores will be scaled (moderated) according to the 
performance of Metella Road Public School students in the 
Selective High School Placement test (which takes place on 
March 9 2017). This allows for our school assessment scores 
to be compared with the school assessment scores of all other 
applicants in NSW and gives them equal weighting with the 
English and mathematics test scores. 
 
Again this term, we are focusing on attendance. Compulsory 
school attendance is essential for your child to achieve their 
educational potential. When children attend school every day, 
learning becomes easier and children build and maintain 
friendships with their peers. On occasion, your child may be 
absent from school and justified reasons for absences include:  

 Being sick or having an infectious disease 

 Having an unavoidable medical appointment 

 Being required to attend a recognised religious 

holiday 

 Exceptional or urgent family circumstances (such as 

attending a funeral). 

Following an absence from school, you must ensure that you 
provide within 7 days either a verbal or written explanation for 
the absence. However, please be aware that if you have not 
provided an explanation within 2 days, you may be contacted 
to discuss the absence. 
 
Lost property has become increasingly problematic over the 
last term. Each week we are discarding a very large number of 
unclaimed lunch boxes and drink bottles, as well as donating 
unlabelled clothing items to Stewart House. Items with 
students’ names are always returned to the student. Please 
make sure that all items are clearly labelled and have a chat 
with your children about ensuring they look after their 
belongings at school. 
 
Finally, please make sure that you check Facebook, the 
Metella Road Public School app and our website to keep up-
to-date. 

Mrs N. Parker 
Relieving Deputy Principal 

 
Kindergarten News 

This term we are continuing to prepare and support children 
and their families in making a positive and successful transition 
to school through our Kindergarten Orientation process. This 
process aims to create awareness about the importance of a 
successful start to school and to make families aware of their 
role in enabling a smooth transition to school.  
 
Last week we held a Kindergarten Parents Information 
evening. Parents were provided with information about a range 
of topics including Best Start Kindergarten Assessment, our 
School Expectations, school uniform, requirements for the 
Kindergarten program, Learning and Support at Metella Road 
Public School, the use of ICT at our school, how technology is 
integrated into class programs and the role of the P&C. The 
evening was successful and the parents had an increased 
understanding of what they need to do to prepare their child for 
school. 
 
This week we will commence our Kindergarten Orientation 
days. The children will visit a Kindergarten classroom and 
engage in a range of activities. This will provide an opportunity 
for the children to develop a positive relationship with the 
teachers and other children and will enable teachers to 

observe the children in a classroom setting. We are hoping it 
will be a valuable and enjoyable experience for all involved.  
 
We are looking forward to continuing our Kindergarten 
Orientation process next week. 

Mrs S. Larobina 
Early Stage 1 Supervisor 

 

Stage 1 News 

Term 4 has begun with students showing a positive and 
motivated attitude to learning. They have come back from 
holidays with a renewed drive to learn as much as they can. 
Students thoroughly enjoyed participating in Multicultural Day, 
immersing themselves in the culture of other countries. Many 
of our students experienced different dances, created beautiful 
artworks and learnt about different languages. They tasted 
delicious food from different countries and enjoyed describing 
the diverse taste sensations. Our Stage 1 students also loved 
participating in Mini-Fete. A great day was had by all – so 
much so, that many students expressed their desire to have 
Mini-Fete every day!  
 
We look forward to the coming weeks of Term 4. In Science, 
students are learning about forces – push and pull. They are 
examining toys that they can push and pull, aiming to be able 
to determine why some objects can be pushed and pulled.  In 
Human Society and its Environment (HSIE), students are 
learning about various community groups that exist in their 
community. We have been researching what makes a 
community group and why they are so important. This subject 
is complemented well in our English programs, where our 
students are focusing on the theme “Communities”, particularly 
examining the different perspectives that the author presents. 
Students have been learning how to write like acclaimed 
authors and how to craft their descriptions so that their readers 
are able visualise images in their heads. It is exciting to watch 
our students weave similes and metaphors into their writing so 
that their work leaps off the page! 
 
In Mathematics, students have been developing multiple 
strategies of how to partition numbers into 100s, 10s and 1s to 
become super quick mathematicians. Many investigations 
have been undertaken in our classes to examine the mass of 
various objects. Year 1 students had to investigate the mass of 
their lunchbox contents! We found out that many students 
come to school very well stocked and very well fed! Our 
students are also learning how to use multiple strategies to 
add and subtract. We learnt that using different strategies 
helps us to add quickly and more efficiently. 
 
Our Stage 1 teachers are beginning to write this semester’s 
reports and we look forward to sharing the progress of our 
students with you. It has been an exciting year to watch our 
students develop into life-long learners; continually absorbing, 
critically analysing and applying new-found knowledge! Stage 
1 is an exciting place to be at this time of year!  
 

Ms J. Minenko  
Stage 1 Supervisor 
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THANK YOU IGA! 

On behalf of all the Year 6 students and the 
staff at Metella Road Public School, I would 
like to thank Georges from our local IGA for 
providing all the supplies at a discounted price 
for the Year 6 Mini-Fete. Thank you George for 
supporting our school community! 
 

 

Stage 2 News 

The students in Stage 2 have come back from holiday feeling 
motivated and ready to “Aim High” in their learning for their last 
term. We have already started Term 4 with some amazing 
opportunities and events with Multicultural Day and the Year 6 
Mini-Fete. 
 
The first focus for the term is Respect; particularly focussing on 
active listening by: 1) Eye contact.  2) Close your lips when 
someone is speaking.  3) Think about what the person is 
saying. 4) Wait your turn. 5) Positive language.  
Starting week 3 the focus for the fortnight is: Be proud- Wear 
correct school uniform. Teachers will be rewarding those 
students who wear their full school uniform every day. 
 
The students are learning about our school expectations 
through the fortnightly movie that Mr Byrnes produces. The 
students are encouraged to display these behaviours and are 
rewarded when doing so with Mini Metella’s by the teachers. 
 
This term in modelled reading, we are learning all about quality 
texts that convey messages about cultural diversity. The 
students will be engaging in reading, writing and discussion 
about celebrations and commemorations in Australia 
and around the world. We will be focusing on shared texts that 
represent different countries with a focus on meaning and 
comprehension. We are continuing to include our “Super Six” 
strategies to assist in deeper connections and understandings 
with each text. 
 
In mathematics the students have been learning various whole 
number and addition and subtraction strategies.  In the strand 
of measurement, we are learning all about the different 
concepts of time and mass. The students have been enjoying 
lots of hands on activities to achieve these outcomes. 
 
During science and technology the students are learning 
smooth moves or day and night. In HSIE the topic is 
cooperating communities. For PD/H/PE the students are 
focussing on drug education and safe living. 

 
Mrs L. Bartlett 

Stage 2 Supervisor 
 
Stage 3 News 

All students in Stage 3 have had a great start back to the term 
and have been continuing to work extremely hard to achieve 
specific learning goals in all Key Learning Areas. 
 
In Science Stage 3 have been studying a unit called ‘Essential 
Energy.’  They have been investigating how electricity and 
energy are generated.  
 
In HSIE, students are learning about Antarctica. Students will 
be studying the location of Antarctica, the neighbouring 
countries, human interaction with the continent, as well as the 
climate and wildlife seen in Antarctica.  
 
Year 6 Fundraising is going extremely well. Thank you to all 
the Year 6 students and parents for your support and effort in 
contributing a wide range of items to allow our Year 6 Mini-
Fete to be as successful as possible. It was a great day for all 
students at Metella Road Public School.  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Our next Year 6 Fundraising event is the Fluoro Disco, which 
will be on Thursday 10 November (Week 5 of Term 4). 
Students will be able to dress up in fluoro clothes and dance to 
a wide range of songs. All of the Year 6 students are looking 
forward to this event and are very excited about making it as 
fun as possible for students in K-5.  
 
Our Year 6 Graduation Ceremony and Year 6 Formal will be 
held in Week 10 of Term 4. More information regarding both of 
these events will be coming out shortly.  
 

Mrs B. Adams 
Relieving Stage 3 Supervisor 

 
Student Leaders 

Our process has started for our School Leaders for 2017. Fifty 
potential leaders were introduced to Years 2-6 and they were 
all given a ballot paper to vote.  The Year 5 potential 
candidates moved to the library, where they were required to 
answer three questions, demonstrating their leadership skills 
and how they show initiative.  All our candidates need to be 
recognised for taking part in our new process. 
 

Mrs M. Holburn and Mrs M. Gafa 
Coordinators 

 
Library News 

The library has been reviewing, culling and cleaning the non-
fiction section at present.  There will be no stocktake this year 
owing to the changeover to Oliver (our new computer system), 
however books are still due back by the end of Week 7 as 
there is no borrowing over the Christmas vacation and 
borrowing ceases Week 8 this year.  
 
For your information students are able to reserve books 
through their portal. Stage 2 and 3 students have been shown 
how to do this, but this does not mean they should not look for 
the book as well, as I only see the reservation when the item is 
attempted to be borrowed by someone else. It is at that point I 
can put it aside. Reservations only stay on the system for a 
few weeks so you may need to renew it regularly until you 
receive the item.  
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Stage 1 has been learning about listening to multicultural 
stories, while learning to use key words to label water 
creatures. It is important that students be able to identify key 
words so research can begin. Year 2 will be introduced to the 
research steps by the end of the term. 
 
Stage 2 has been listening to multicultural stories that are old 
and recent. They have been learning to identify key issues that 
arise from these stories and note them as key words in order 
to write their own sentences about the aspect covered. 
 
Stage 3 has been listening to ancient stories that are from 
other lands, as well as researching another country for 
geography, people, lifestyle and cultural aspects. 
 

Mrs B. Aylett 
Librarian 

 
PSSA News 

So far, we have had a good start to PSSA this term, lots of 
wins, some draws and a couple of losses.  The main point is 
how awesome our sportsmanship is. So many positive 
comments from other schools and community members, you 
really do make us proud. Congratulations to all our teams.   

 
Mrs M. Holburn 

Coordinator 
 
SRC 

Our annual talent quest preparations are well underway.  If 
your child wishes to enter, it costs $2.00 for one person or 
$3.00 for a group.  We accept any type of talent, singing, 
dancing, juggling, playing an instrument or stand-up comedy.  
We are looking forward to auditioning in the next few weeks. 
 

Mrs M. Holburn & Mrs M. Gafa 
Coordinators 

 
 
P&C and the Parents Auxiliary 

Welcome back to Term 4, how quickly has the year gone, it is 
the last term of the year and Christmas is around the corner. 

The Spring Fete 2017 

 
Our biannual Spring Fete will be held on 
Saturday, 21 October 2017, from 10:00am 

to 3:00pm. 

Do you want free ride passes? If you have 
your own business or work for an awesome company who 
would be willing to sponsor the Spring Fete then you will be 
entitled to one free ride pass for the day. Come along to the 
meeting to find out more. 

The Spring Fete Meeting will be to establish the committee and 
discuss ideas. It will start at 6:45pm, followed by the P & C 
Meeting at 7:30pm.  

Next P&C Meeting 

 
We hope to see you all in the staffroom on Tuesday 8 
November for the next P & C meeting it is a great opportunity 
to meet other parents and find out what is going on at school. 
The following will be included in the agenda for the meeting; 

 Presentation from Lowes for Metella Road school 

uniform 

 Spring Fete Fundraiser 2017 

 QTSS (Quality Teaching Successful Students)  

 NAPLAN Results for Metella Road 2016 & School 

Reports 

Next Parents Auxiliary Meeting 
 

The next Auxiliary meeting will be Wednesday, 16 November, 
2:00pm in the staffroom. All welcome to come and join us in 
organising events, fundraising and eating yummy cakes or 
slices.  
 

Mrs R. Black & Mrs S. Kendall 
P & C Representatives 

  

Turbo Tots 
 

New and exciting physical activity 
session aimed at children between the 

ages of 18 months – 4 years. 
Parent led fun activities to help develop 

gross motor skills working on such 
functions as maintaining balance, 

walking, climbing, jumping, pushing, 
pulling and ball skills.  Gross motor skills 

are the building blocks for the 
development of fine motor skills which 
our children rely on for all aspects of 
learning.  Gross motor skills begin to 

develop right from birth and keep 
developing at a rapid pace right up until 

we are around the ages of 6 and 7. 
Two FREE introductory sessions are 

being offered - 
 Friday 9 December 2016 
 Friday 16 December 2016 
9:30am – 10:30am based in the  

Multi-Purpose room at  
Metella Road Public School. 

Places are limited, please call Liz on 
0455 356 476. 
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